	Attachment A
February XX, 2014

Brian Bonlender, Director
Washington State Department of Commerce
PO Box 42525
Olympia, WA  98504-2525

Re:  Project of Statewide Significance Letter of Approval


Director Bonlender,

The King County Council joins in the request with the applicant, Racetrack LLC, for the designation of Project of Statewide Significance. 

In March of 2012 The King County Council passed Ordinance 17287 designating Pacific Raceways a Demonstration Project and providing for the stream-lining of the permitting process and establishing permitted uses.  The redevelopment of the 54 year old facility located in King County provides for mitigation of existing conditions and expansion of permitted uses including the commercial development of property surrounding track surfaces.  Locating Pacific Innovation Center, a tech-campus that coalesces the renewable energy driven vehicle industry and showcases sustainable technology, at the historic facility will draw in business and accelerate innovation.

By submission of this letter, the King County Council affirms its commitment to ensure that the professional staff essential to expediting the processes necessary to the completion of a project of statewide significance, will be provided.    Pursuant to 43.157.030  RCW, which states that “development project proponents may provide the funding necessary for the jurisdiction to hire the professional staff that will be required to so expedite”, and as obligated under Ordinance 17287, Race Track LLC has indicated its intent to pay all costs related to environmental and permitting review of development proposals on the Pacific Raceways site.

Sincerely,





_____________________	
Larry Phillips, Chair 
Metropolitan King County Council 
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